JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE ANNUAL MEMBERS’ MEETING
OCTOBER 27, 2023

The meeting was called to order by President Carol Shotwell at 10:35am.

Mike Siebenhaar moved to waive the reading of the September meeting minutes. The motion carried
unanimously.

Carol Shotwell reported on the club’s achievements over the past year:

- Membership increased from 234 to 288

- Table count has increased each month

- Longest Day event was very successful — club raised $4,693

- JSOB celebrated its 30" anniversary in April

- The Emergency Medical Cards were restored

- Lynn Warfield is hosting a practice session for new players (OLLI)

- The Pro Am game will once again be held on November 15

- The building was painted and the walkways were power washed and painted
- A/Cunits were repaired and a maintenance contract was put in place

- The club’s financial position has shown steady improvement in the last year.

The nominees for the open Board position were named and nominations from the floor were solicited.
There were no new nominations. A motion was made to close the nominations. The motion passed
unanimously. Ballots were distributed for voting.

Anne Landry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously,

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Whitmire, Secretary



